
 
May 18, 2020 

 

Dear Members of the Class of 2020 and families, 

 

I hope this letter finds you and your family well. I am writing to you today to invite the members of 

the senior class to participate in a vehicular “Last Lap” on Friday, May 22, 2020 at 5:30 p.m.  We 

are creating a last lap for the members of the class with the assistance of the Andover Police and 

Fire Departments as another way to honor the Class of 2020 on what would have been their last 

day of classes at Andover High School. 

 

Parents and families are invited to line the streets along the last lap route, providing they follow 

all of the social distancing protocols that have been established by state and local authorities.  We 

are inviting APS faculty and staff to campus for the event, therefore we are asking that parents 

NOT come to the West Middle/Andover High School Campus during the last lap. 

 

We are asking the class to arrive at Brickstone between 5:00 and 5:30 p.m.  You will be lined up 

in the order you arrive so that we can leave the parking lot at 5:30 sharp. 

 

Please note that seniors should remain in their vehicles at all times and should only be with family 

members or others living in their homes. Social distancing protocols will be strictly enforced. 

Students must remain in their cars throughout the last lap and are not allowed to hang out 

windows, sit on car doors, or be in the beds of pickup trucks. It is important that this event take 

place in a safe manner. 

 

At 5:30 the last lap will leave the Brickstone Office Complex led by public safety vehicles. The last 

lap begins at the Brickstone Office Complex, which is at the north end of York Street.  Students 

will drive south on York Street and turn right and travel west on Haverhill Street (Rte. 133) to the 

intersection with North Main Street (Rte. 28). Vehicles then will turn left and travel south on North 

Main Street, traveling to Stevens Street where they will turn right and travel southwest on Stevens 

Street towards campus. At the end of Stevens Street, the last lap will turn right and drive west on 

Shawsheen Road, and finally the last lap will turn left onto campus and proceed counter-clockwise 

around AHS. Once the last lap is complete students will leave campus via Moraine Street.  

 



 


